
SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL 
AREA 5 FORUM 

 
Town Council Offices, 
School Aycliffe Lane  
Newton Aycliffe, 

 
Tuesday,  

26 July 2005 
 

 
 

Time: 7.00 p.m. 

 
 
Present: Councillor Mrs. A.M. Fleming (Chairman) – Sedgefield Borough Council 

and  
 

Mrs. B.A. Clare – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Mrs. J. Croft – Sedgefield Borough Council 
V. Crosby – Sedgefield Borough Council 
M.A. Dalton – Sedgefield Borough Council 
R.S. Fleming – Sedgefield Borough Council 
B. Hall – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Mrs. E.M. Paylor – Sedgefield Borough Council 

 

Councillor Mrs.M.Dalton - Great Aycliffe Town Council 
Councillor Mrs. S. Mlatilik - Great Aycliffe Town Council 
Councillor Mrs.V. Raw - Great Aycliffe Town Council 
Councillor Mrs. S. Sinclair  - Great Aycliffe Town Council 
Councillor A. Tomlin - Great Aycliffe Town Council  
C. McCaughey - Sedgefield PCT  
Mrs. A. Clarke - Sedgefield PCT  
Acting Inspector S. Ball - Durham Constabulary 
Mrs. B. Bowman - Dales Residents Association 
J. Mlatilik   - Member of the Public 
A. Tomlin - Member of the Public  
R. Dalton - Member of the Public  

 
 

  
Apologies: Councillor W.M. Blenkinsopp   -    Sedgefield Borough Council 
 

Councillor G.C. Gray – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor Mrs. J. Gray – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor K. Henderson – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor M. Iveson – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor J.P. Moran – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor J.K. Piggott – Sedgefield Borough Council 
Councillor Mrs. M. Gray – Great Aycliffe Town Council 
M. Robson – Burnhill Residents Association 

 
AF(5)1/05 MINUTES 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 10th May,2005 were confirmed as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

 
 
AF(5)2/05 POLICE REPORT 

Acting Inspector Steve Ball was present at the meeting to give details of the 
crime statistics in the Newton Aycliffe area and to answer members queries. 
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Inspector Ball explained that there had been a decrease in incidents of 
burglary . and an increase in incidents of violent crime.  It was reported that 
since the schools’ summer holidays had commenced, there had also been an 
increase in the number of youths causing nuisance particularly by riding 
motorcycles.  The Police were dealing with the issue.  

 
Reference was made to incidents which had recently taken place to the rear 
of Byerley Park School and also at Bluebell Garage.  Concern and 
dissatisfaction was expressed at the length of time it took to contact the 
Police to report the incidents. ,It was suggested that a letter be sent to the 
Head of Communications, Durham Constabulary requesting his attendance 
at a future Forum meting to discuss the issues of response time. 
 
Discussion also took place regarding incidents which had recently occurred 
in the Kirkstone Place area and the Police response to those incidents.  A 
query was raised regarding the current situation in relation to investigations 
into the incidents which were ongoing. 

 
AGREED: That the Head of Communications, Durham Constabulary, be 

invited to attend a future meeting of the Forum. 
 
 
AF(5)3/05 SEDGEFIELD PCT - PROGRESS UPDATE 

Charles McCaughey, Director of Primary Care, Sedgefield PCT was present 
at the meeting to give a progress update. 
 
He made reference to the Director of Public Health’s Annual report “The 
Health and Wellbeing of People in Sedgefield”.  The report evidenced the 
fundamental issues in relation to the health of people within the Borough and 
the PCT’s response to those issues.  The document was supported by a 
covering letter which gave an overview of the issues and outlined the aims of 
the report . 
 
The report also identified the success in relation to the management of long 
term illnesses such as heart disease and cancer and the aims for dealing 
with excluded and vulnerable groups within the communities. 
 
It was explained that the document had been brought together after a series 
of consultation events and was intended to act as a stimulus for action. 
 
Reference was also made to proposed structural changes within the NHS 
which were under discussion.  A Government White Paper on hospital 
services was expected to be circulated in December which would form the 
basis of those discussions. 

 
It was also noted that within the PCT there had been a change in structure in 
that the Professional Executive Committee which looked at the ways services 
were provided would be reduced in size. 
 
In relation to restructuring and merges, a query was raised as to the level of 
public consultation in relation to proposals.  In response it was explained that 
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much of the information was still unclear and the extent of public consultation 
was not yet known. 

 
Mr. McCaughey also explained that the PCT had, that day, received its star 
rating.  It had previously been a 2 star trust and , the PCT were extremely 
happy with their new star rating, details of which would be released at 
midnight on that day.     
 
Reference was also made to the new GP contracts and the high performance 
and very high targets which had been achieved.  Those achievements would 
be monitored and reviewed to help to maintain and improve standards on an 
annual basis as part of the modernisation process. 
 
The PCT had also identified 6 objectives for the forthcoming year which were 
linked to the national objectives of the NHS.  Those objectives were : 
 

 Service performance – meeting targets 
 Financial improvements – balancing the budget 
 Assessment for improvement 
 Modernisation 
 Sustaining confidence in the community 
 Ensuring the improvement of public health 

 
It was also reported that the PCT had appointed a specialist nurse in relation 
to prevention of falls.  This nurse was working in the community in relation to 
educating the elderly in relation to avoidance of falls. A brochure had been 
produced on the subject. 
 
The Forum was informed that a text messaging service had also been 
introduced for young people in relation to teenage pregnancy and sexual 
health.  This would allow the younger community to obtain a confidential and 
anonymous service, providing help and advice. 
 

  
AF(5)4/05 LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP - APPOINTMENT OF BOARD 

MEMBER AND 'ALTERNATE' 
Consideration was given to a letter regarding nominations to the LSP 
Partnership Board (for copy see file of Minutes). 
 
It was agreed that Councillor Mrs. A.M. Fleming be appointed to be the 
representative for Area 5 Forum on the LSP Board and Councillor M.Dalton 
as alternate. 
 

AF(5)5/05 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Next meeting was to be held on 27th September, 2005.  

 
 

ACCESS TO INFORMATION 
   Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection, etc., in relation to these Minutes and associated papers should contact Liz   

North 01388 816166 ext 4237 
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